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A. Statement of Technical Assistance 
 

S.N. 
Name of the 

Project / 
Program 

Project / 
Program 
Period 

Major Activities 

Total 
Amount of 
Assistance 
in US$ 000 

Approx. 
Annual 

Amount of 
Assistance 
in US$ 000 

Development 
Partner 

 

National Planning Commission 

1. Accelerating 
Implementation 
of Sustainable 
development 
Goals in Nepal 

January 
2020 

- 

December 
2023 

• Planning, 

Budgeting, 
Monitoring, and 
Reporting Systems 
at all levels of 
government are 
SDGs responsive 
and functional, 

• Resilient and 
innovative financing 
available for SDGs 
implementation. 

2600 750 UNDP/EU 

 Total (US$) 2600 750  

National Reconstruction Authority 

2. Post-Earthquake 
Reconstruction 
Program 

April 

2016 

- 

December 
2022 

• Providing technical 
advice for plan and 
process for 
reconstruction 
work.    

1300 433 UK 

3. Earthquake 
Housing 
Reconstruction 
Project 

January 

2015 

- 

December 

2023 

• Support to survey 
for physical damage 
by earthquake, 

• Technical assistance 
for the effective 
implementation of 
reconstruction 
work. 

2408 484 WB 

4. Civil Society 
Mutual 
Accountability 
Project 

April 

2016 

- 

April 

2021 

• Provide support to 
civil society for 
mutual 
accountability. 

1498 300 USA 

5. Support to 
Vulnerable 
Households 
(Durable Solution 
and Housing) 

September 
2017 

- 

October 
2021 

• Durable solution to 
households at risk or 
displaced by geo-
hazards, overcoming 
barriers to 
shelter/housing 
reconstruction for 
most vulnerable. 

6446 2351 UK 

6. The Project on 
Participatory 
Rural Recovery in 
Nepal 

July 

2019 

- 

June 

2022 

• Strengthen capacity 
of municipalities 
and community 
groups for 
participatory rural 
recovery. 

2000 500 JICA 

7. Nepal Housing 
Reconstruction 
Project 

August 
2017 

- 

July  

2022 

• Socio Technical 
Assistance and 
verification of 
Reconstruction of 
Private House in 
Gorkha & Nuwakot 
Districts.  

15000 7000 India 

Total (US$) 28652 11068  
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S.N. 
Name of the 

Project / 
Program 

Project / 
Program 
Period 

Major Activities 

Total 
Amount of 
Assistance 
in US$ 000 

Approx. 
Annual 

Amount of 
Assistance 
in US$ 000 

Development 
Partner 

 

National Human Rights Commission 

8. Enhancing the 
Capacity of the 
National Human 
Rights 
Commission  

2019 

- 

2021 

• Institutional 
Monitoring and 
Implementation of 
UPR 
recommendations, 
Collaboration with 
CSOs 
Recommendations, 
Collaboration with 
Commissions 
established under 
the constitution. 

537 184  EU 

9.  Strategic Plan 
Support Project  

January 

2020  

- 

December 
2020 

• Supporting the 
human right 
promotion and 
capacity 
enhancement. 

300 300 UNDP 

Total (US$) 837 484  

Ministry of Finance 

10. Access to 
Finance for the 
Poor Program 

December 
2014 

- 

December 
2020 

• Reducing poverty 
and achieving the 
SDGs, 

• Promoting 
transparency and 
accountability. 

48023 7860 UK 

11. Effective 
Development 
Financing and 
Coordination 
Project 

December 
2020 

- 

December 

2024 

• Enhance capacity 
building of IECCD, 
MoF, 

• Strengthen aid 
information 
management system, 

• Ensure effective 
development 
financing. 

3558 626 UNDP/UK 

12. 

 

Accelerating 
Investment and 
Infrastructure in 
Nepal  

August 

2015 

- 

March 

2022 

• Create conducive 
economic policy, 
regulatory 
mechanism and 
infrastructure 
environment for 
private investment. 

56544 8078 UK 

13. Revenue 
Administration 
Support Project  April 

2018 

- 

March 

2021 

• Training to tax 

auditors of Large 
Taxpayer Office, 

• Conducting taxpayer 
education program 
in collaboration with 
FNCCI, 

• Conducting tax code 
training program. 

2600 700 Germany 

14. SASEC Customs 

Reform and 
Modernization for 
Trade Facilitation  

March 

2020 

- 

February 
2021 

• Gap analysis on the 
customs related 
international 

standards, 

• Develop and 
Implement 
ASYCUDA World, 

1000 70 ADB 
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S.N. 
Name of the 

Project / 
Program 

Project / 
Program 
Period 

Major Activities 

Total 
Amount of 
Assistance 
in US$ 000 

Approx. 
Annual 

Amount of 
Assistance 
in US$ 000 

Development 
Partner 

 

• Implement risk-
based customs 
clearance system.  

15. Green Climate 
Fund Readiness 
& Preparatory 
Support Program April 

2018 

– 

August 

2020 

• Strengthen the 
capacity of the 
National Designated 
Authority/Ministry 
of Finance, 

• Preparation of 
Country Program 
through 
consultative process 
and engagement of 
stakeholders. 

898 562 GCF /UNDP 

16. Rural Enterprise 
Financing Project 

January 
2020 

- 

December 
2024 

• Value Chain 
development and 
business facilitation 
plan for collective 
enterprises, 

• Support to develop 
Individual and   
collective enterprises 
structure, rules and 
regulations business 
plan, financial 
Projects and loan 
application. 

750 200 ADB 

17. Sustainable 
Economic 
Development in 
Rural and Semi-
Urban Areas 
MSME Finance 
(Phase - II)  

August 
2020  

-   

May  

2023 

• Conduct a need 
assessment for each 
PFI, review and 
implement the PFIs' 
strategy and 
business model for 
rural and semi-
urban MSME 
finance, 

• Review   and   
improve   the PFIs’ 
organizational   
structures, credit   
processes and 
technologies 
regarding rural and 
semi-urban MSME 
lending, including 
the implementation 
of an Environmental 
and Social 
Management System.                                                                                                           

1000  400 Germany 

18. Portfolio 
Management and 
Capacity 
Development for 
Enhanced 
Portfolio 
Performance 

September 
2019 

- 

September 
2023 

• Supporting the 
project and portfolio 
enhancement and 
capacity building of 
EA/IA staff. 

1500 82 ADB 

Total (US$) 115873 18578  
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S.N. 
Name of the 

Project / 
Program 

Project / 
Program 
Period 

Major Activities 

Total 
Amount of 
Assistance 
in US$ 000 

Approx. 
Annual 

Amount of 
Assistance 
in US$ 000 

Development 
Partner 

 

Ministry of Industry, Commerce and Supplies 

19. Nepal-India 
Regional Trade 
and Transport 
Project 

September 
2013 

- 

October 
2021 

• Help in reducing 
the transportation 
time and cost for 
regional trade 
between Nepal 
and India. 

4500 

 

600 

 

WB 

 

20. Micro-Enterprise 
Development 
Program for 
Poverty 
Alleviation at the 
Sub-national 
Level  

October 

2018 

- 

September 

2020 

• Provide technical 
assistance to 
implement Micro 
Enterprise 
Development 
Program for 
Poverty Alleviation 
at provincial and 
local level, 

• Conduct capacity 
building activities 
to institutionalize 
Micro Enterprise 
Development 
(MED) model into 
Federal, Provincial 
and Local 
government, 

• Support on policy 
level activities 
related to MED for 
institutionalizatio
n of MED model 
into Federal, 
Provincial and 
Local 
governments. 

1957 900 
Australia/ 

UNDP 

21. EU-Nepal Trade 
and Investment 
Program  

October 
2019  

- 

October 
2022 

• Increased trade 
and participation 
in regional and 
global value-
chains, 

• Improved 
investment 
climate for 
attracting foreign 
direct investment, 

•  Improved trade 
and Investment 
coordination 
strategy 
elaborated and 
agreed between 
country partners 
and development 
partners. 

8690 2896 EU / ITC 

22. Support to Nepal 
in the field of 
Quality 
Infrastructure  

(Phase-III) 

April  

2018 

-  

March 

2021 

• Training support, 
expert visit, 
equipment 
supports in the 
field of quality 
infrastructure. 

 

2168 722 Germany 
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S.N. 
Name of the 

Project / 
Program 

Project / 
Program 
Period 

Major Activities 

Total 
Amount of 
Assistance 
in US$ 000 

Approx. 
Annual 

Amount of 
Assistance 
in US$ 000 

Development 
Partner 

 

23. Capacity 
Development for 
Nepali Renewable 
Energy Sector 

May  

2018 

- 

April  

2022 

• Institutional 
capacity building 
of Butwal 
Technical 
Institute and 
support in 
apprenticeship for 
midlevel human 
recourses in 
energy sector. 

908 219 Norway 

Total (US$) 18223 5337  

Ministry of Agricultural and Livestock Development 

24. Supporting 
Developing 
Countries to 
Integrate the 
Agricultural 
Sectors into 
National 
Adaptation Plans 

July 
2015 

- 
September 

2020 

Preparation of annual 
report based on 
documents for 
integration of 
agriculture into the 
National Adaptation 
Plans process. 

420 200 UNDP 

25. Targeted Support 
for Agricultural 
Statistical 
Innovation at 
FAO 
 

March 
2019 

- 
March 
2021 

 

• Support to 
improving current 
Agri survey 
methodology (AGRIS 
toolkit), 

• Support to Ministry 
of Agriculture and 
the Central Bureau 
of Statistics (CBS) in 
the monitoring and 
dissemination on 
relevant SDG result 
(for collection, 
analysis and 
dissemination of 
relevant SDG results 
with emphasis to 
SDGs 2,5 and 15). 

178 
 

125 
 

BMGF 

26. China Nepal 
Agriculture 
Technology 

Cooperation 
Project in 
Northern Hilly 
Region of Nepal 

December 
2018 

-  
November 

2021 

• Technical 
demonstration. 

• Healthy breeding of 
domestic animals, 
Forage and rainbow 
trout. 

3900 1300 China 

27. Technical 
Support for the 
Sustainable 
Agricultural 
Mechanization 
Smallholder 
Farms for 
Enhancing 
Agricultural 
Productivity and 
Production and 
Reducing 
Drudgery of 
Women and 
Young Farmers 

September 

2019  
-   

August 
2021 

 

•  Support for Custom 
hiring center, 
training on 
mechanization.   

 

 200 
 

150 
 

FAO 
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S.N. 
Name of the 

Project / 
Program 

Project / 
Program 
Period 

Major Activities 

Total 
Amount of 
Assistance 
in US$ 000 

Approx. 
Annual 

Amount of 
Assistance 
in US$ 000 

Development 
Partner 

 

28. Strengthening 
Agro-Ecosystems 
Resilience for 
Climate Change 
Adaptation to 
Improve Food 
and Nutrition 
Security 

September 
2018  

-  
August 
2020 

• Restoration of agro 
eco-system services 
against climate 
change effect in 
Nepal. 350 150 FAO 

29. Value Chain 
Development of 
Fruit and 
Vegetable Project 

July  
2018  

-  
December 

2022 

• Value chain 
development of fruits 
and vegetables 
around highway 
corridor in Nepal. 

5500 1706 
KOICA / 
UNDP 

30. Supporting the 
Food Safety and 
Agriculture 
Commercialization 
Program  

October 
2019- June 

2021 

• Support to meet 
tranche conditions. 

500 32 ADB 

Total (US$) 11048 3663  

Ministry of Women, Children and Senior Citizen 

31. Gender Equality 
for Development 

December 
2019-

November 
2021 

• Updating Gender 
statistics and 
Capacity 

Development 

1616 808 NORALD 

Total (US$) 1616 808  

Ministry of Forest and Environment 

32. REDD+ 
Himalayas: 
Developing and 
Using Experience 
in Implementing 
REDD in the 
Himalayas 

May 

2015 

- 

December 
2020 

• Strengthen 
framework for local 
level climate 
adaptation and 
climate resilience of 
implementation of 
REDD+ activities at 
sub-national level. 

382 

 

44 

 

ICIMOD, 

Germany 

33. Nepal Climate 
Change Support 
Program 

January 

2018 

- 

March 

2023 

• Implementation of 
local adaptation 
plans of action, 
capacity 
enhancement: 
climate resilient 
development. 

5710 1560 UK/UNDP 

34. Forest Farm 
Facility  

(Phase – II) 
Climate 
Resilience 
Landscape and 
Improved 
Livelihoods 

January 
2019 

- 

December 
2023 

• Establish and 
strengthen FFPOs 
(Forest and Farm 
Producer 
Organizations) for 
service delivery in 
national, sub-

national and 
international level.  

1200 393 FAO 
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S.N. 
Name of the 

Project / 
Program 

Project / 
Program 
Period 

Major Activities 

Total 
Amount of 
Assistance 
in US$ 000 

Approx. 
Annual 

Amount of 
Assistance 
in US$ 000 

Development 
Partner 

 

35. Enhancing 
Livelihoods from 
Improved Forest 
Management in 
Nepal  

December 
2018 

- 

June  

2023 

• For participatory 
forest management: 
research   and 
utilization of 
silviculture 
technology in 
community and 
private forestry in 
Nepal. 

114 23 Australia 

36. Biodiversity 
Finance 
Initiatives 
(BIOFIN) 

January 
2019  

–  

December 
2021 

• Biodiversity Finance 
Policy and 
Institutional Review. 300 65 UNEP 

37. Pilot Project for 
Establishment of 
Dissemination 
Model of High 
Quality Mitsumata 
(Argeli) 

March 

2019 

- 

March 

2022 

• Implementation 
structure for 
expanding 
production of high 
quality white barks 
of Mitsumata is 
verified and 
established. 

893 312 JICA 

38. Building 
Capacities to 
Improve and 
Sustain Forest 
Health to Enhance 
the Resilience of 
Forest and 
Livelihoods of 
Forest Dependent 
Communities  

January 

2019 

- 

December 

2020 

• For Improved and 
Sustainable forest: 
prevention from 
disease and invasive 
species; capacity 
building and lab 
construction. 

350 125 FAO 

39. Catalyzing 
Ecosystem 
Restoration for 
Resilient Natural 
Capital and Rural 
Livelihoods in 
Degraded Forest 
and Rangelands 
(EBA - II) 

March  

2019 

 –  

December 
2022 

• Increased Capacity 
of Government 
Officials and Local 
Groups: Enhance 

the Technical 
Capacity in School 
Level 

1030 260 GEF 

40. Biennial Update 
Report 

December 
2018  

–  

November 
2020 

• Prepare and update 
the report on 
climate change 
related activities. 

352 242 UNEP/GEF 

Total (US$) 10331 3024  

Ministry of Education, Science and Technology 

41. Supporting 

Policies and 
Implementation 
in the School 
Sector  

October 

2016 

- 

December 

2021 

• Support to SSDP. 6206 605 ADB 

42. Supporting 
Education and 
Skills 
Development 

January 
2014 

- 

November 
2020 

• Support to SSDP 
and skills.  

1500 50 ADB 



8 

 

S.N. 
Name of the 

Project / 
Program 

Project / 
Program 
Period 

Major Activities 

Total 
Amount of 
Assistance 
in US$ 000 

Approx. 
Annual 

Amount of 
Assistance 
in US$ 000 

Development 
Partner 

 

43. Public Financial 
Management 
Strengthening 
Project 

 

August 

2016 

- 

July 

2021 

• Enhance the 
transparency and 
accountability of 
the PFM systems 
of GoN. 

3000 

 
600 USA 

44. Education 
System 
Strengthening 
Including 
DRR/CCA and 
SZOP 

July 

2018 

– 

December 
2022 

• Equity strategy, 
school profile 
cards, 
implementation of 
comprehensive 
safe schools, 
support for SZOP. 

3325 650 UNICEF 

45. Creating 
Inclusive, 
Responsive and 
Resilient 
Education 
Systems 

2020 

- 

2021 

 

• Supporting the 
government in 
creating inclusive, 
responsive and 
resilient education 
systems in Nepal. 

25 

 

 

10 

 

 

UNESCO 

46. Capacity 
Enhancement of 
the Nepalese 
Education 
Officials 

2020 

- 

2021 

• Capacity 
enhancement of 
the Nepalese 
education officials 
for policy, planning 
and monitoring for 
achieving the 
targets of 
education 2030. 

25 

 

12 

 
UNESCO 

47. Strengthening 

Literacy and 
Lifelong Learning 
Opportunities in 
Nepal 

2020 

• Strengthening 
literacy and 
lifelong learning 
through capacity 
development. 

166 166 UNESCO 

48. Integrating SDG4 
- Policy Reviews 
and Monitoring 
Frameworks 

2020 

• Supporting the 
government in the 
preparation of the 
SDG4 education 
2030 framework 
for action and the 
national strategy 
for the 
development of 
education 
statistics. 

48 48 UNESCO 

49. ICT to Facilitate 
SDG4 in South 
Asia 

2018  

– 

2020 

• Supporting the 
development of the 
revised ICT in 
education master 
plan. 

18000 2550 UNESCO 

50. Comprehensive 
Sexuality 
Education and a 
Safe Learning 
Environment in 
Nepal (UNESCO-
UNFPA-UN) for 
Adolescent Girls 
and Young 
Women 

January 
2016 

- 

June 

2021 

• Empowering 
adolescent girls 
and young women 
through the 
provision of 
comprehensive 
sexuality 
education and a 
safe learning 
environment in 
Nepal. 

4425 1179 UNESCO 
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S.N. 
Name of the 

Project / 
Program 

Project / 
Program 
Period 

Major Activities 

Total 
Amount of 
Assistance 
in US$ 000 

Approx. 
Annual 

Amount of 
Assistance 
in US$ 000 

Development 
Partner 

 

51. Teacher Training 
Reforms to 
Facilitate ICT-
Pedagogy 
Integration 

2018 

-  

2020 

• Supporting 
competency-based 
teacher training 
reforms to facilitate 
ICT-pedagogy 
integration. 

34 8 UNESCO 

52. Comprehensive 
Sexuality 
Education and a 
Safe Learning 
Environment in 
Nepal for 
Adolescent Girls 
and Young 
Women 

January 

2017 

– 

December 
2020 

 

• Capacity building of 
teachers and head 
teachers on CSE 
and IEC, 

•  Establishment and 
strengthening of 

adolescent friendly 
learning spaces in 
schools.  

540 230 UNFPA 

53. Safer Schools 
Project February 

2018 

– 

January 

2023 

• Strengthening 
disaster resilience 
in the School Sector 
aligned with the 
three pillars of 
comprehensive 
school safety. 

14 2 
UK 

 

54. Adolescent 
Literacy and Life 
Skills 
Curriculum 

 

July 

2017 

– 

December 
2022 

• Decreased numbers 
of out-of-school 
children, 
equivalency 
framework, life 
skills curriculum, 
adolescent 
participation in 
SMC. 

600 100 
UNICEF 

 

55. Quality Basic 
Education  

 

July 

2017 

– 

December 
2022 

 

• Implementation of 
child friendly 
framework, 
evidence generation 
for language of 
instruction (mother 
tongue) and 
interventions on 
moi, improved 
quality in small 
schools, and 
inclusive education 
for children with 
disabilities. 

850 170 UNICEF 

56. Project for 
Improving the 
Quality of School 
Education  

January 
2019 

- 

January 
2024 

• Improve teaching 
and learning 
process of math's 
education for early 
grades.  

647 129 JICA 

57. Reading for All: 
Disability 
Inclusive 
Education 

February 

2018 

- 

February 

2021 

• Support the GoN to 
improve the reading 
skills of students 
with disabilities.  

3500 1122 
USA 

 

58. Girls Education 
Challenge 

 
2017 

– 

2022 

• Ensuring gender 
sensitive and GBV 
free learning 
environment for 
adolescent girls. 

18 4 UK 
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S.N. 
Name of the 

Project / 
Program 

Project / 
Program 
Period 

Major Activities 

Total 
Amount of 
Assistance 
in US$ 000 

Approx. 
Annual 

Amount of 
Assistance 
in US$ 000 

Development 
Partner 

 

59. ENGAGE 

 

2018 

– 

2021 

• Provision of 
appropriate 
learning 
environment for 
children with 
disabilities, focuses 
on empowering 
adolescent girls in 
particular. 

 
 7200 

 

1800 

 

UK 

60. WASH in Schools 

 
January 

2018 

- 

December 
2021 

• Support WASH 
activities in 11 Mid 
and Far West SMP 

schools to improve 
knowledge of 
health, hygiene and 
dietary practices 
among school 
children.  

980 384 
WFP 

 

61. School Meals 
Menu Planner 
Package 

 

January 

2018 

- 

December 

2020 

• Operational 
research to support 
increase the 
nutritional impact 
of MoEST cash-
based school meals 
program.  

951 235 
WFP 

 

62. Improved Safe 
Food Preparation 
and Storage  

 

January 

2018 

– 

December 

2021 

• Support SMP 
schools in Mid and 
Far West districts 
with improved safe 
food preparation 
and storage 
infrastructure 
improvement. 

1000 150 
WFP 

 

63. Early Grade 
Learning 
Program  

 

January 

2018 

- 

December 
2021 

• Support 5 School 
Meals Program 
districts schools in 
Mid and Far West. 

2047 930 
WFP 

 

64. Early Childhood 
Education and 
Development 

 

July 

2017 

– 

December 

2022 

• Local ECD plans, 
including 
standards, 
parenting 
education and non-
school-based 
alternatives and 
ECD evaluation. 

800 160 
UNICEF 

 

65. ICT support 

 2018 

- 

2021 

• Digital learning 
program 
development and 
implementation 
through Open 
learning exchange. 

929 206 
USA/WFP 

 

Total (NPR) 56830 11500  
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S.N. 
Name of the 

Project / 
Program 

Project / 
Program 
Period 

Major Activities 

Total 
Amount of 
Assistance 
in US$ 000 

Approx. 
Annual 

Amount of 
Assistance 
in US$ 000 

Development 
Partner 

 

Ministry of Energy, Water Resources and Irrigation 

66. Renewable 
Energy for Rural 
Livelihood  July 

2019 

- 

December 
2021 

• Strengthen legal, 
institutional, policy, 
planning, and 
information 
environment to 
ensure increased on 
investment 
renewable energy 
and utilization. 

2300 1904 UNDP/ADB 

67. Renewable 
Energy for Rural 
Area 

2016 

- 

2022 

• Equip central 
government 
Institutions to 
undertake 
decentralized service 
delivery in the 
federal and local 
context, 

• Establishment of two 
regional offices of 
AEPC. 

6000 2457 Germany 

68. Power 

Transmission and 
Distribution 
Efficiency 
Enhancement 
Project 

2016 

- 

2020 

• Support to 
transmission and 
distribution 
efficiency. 

2500 194 ADB 

69. Nepal Energy 
Efficiency 
Program- III 

January 
2018 

- 

December 
2020 

• Policy support for 
the implementation 
of energy efficiency, 

• Capacity 
development of NEA. 

 

4975 

 

2480 Germany 

70. Project for The 

Promotion of 
Irrigated 
Agriculture in 
Terai 

2019 

- 

2024 

 

• Promotion of 
irrigated agriculture 
in Terai. 

4186 210 JICA 

71. Strengthening the 
Capacity of Nepal's 
Energy Sector to 
Deliver Gender 
Equality and 
Social Inclusion 
Results. 

June  

2017 

- 

December 
2020 

• Mainstreaming 
gender in NEA. 

2000 52 ADB 

Total (US$) 21961 7297  

Ministry of Federal Affairs and General Administration 

72. Provincial and 
Local Governance 
Support Program  

July  

2019 

- 

July 

 2023 

• Capacity 
development of 
local and provincial 
governments, 

• Establishment and 
strengthening of 
provincial center for 
good governance, 

• Support to 
innovative 
initiatives of local 
governments. 

10000 2500 
EU, UK, 

Norway, SDC 
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S.N. 
Name of the 

Project / 
Program 

Project / 
Program 
Period 

Major Activities 

Total 
Amount of 
Assistance 
in US$ 000 

Approx. 
Annual 

Amount of 
Assistance 
in US$ 000 

Development 
Partner 

 

73. Small Irrigation 
Project 

2020 

- 

2024 

• Construction of 
small irrigation 
schemes 

• Provide sustainable 
and reliable 
facilities to around 
15000 hector land. 

18400 4346 SDC 

74. Local Road 
Bridge Program  

March 
2017 

- 

December 
2020 

• Survey Design and 
DPR preparation of 
Bridges in Federal, 
Provincial and 
Local level, 

• Provide training to 
stakeholders 
involved in bridge 
construction 

• Conduct research 
in bridge 
construction. 

9483 2909 SDC 

75. Trail Bridge 

Sector-wide 
Approach 

December 
2019-July 

2023 

• Survey Design and 
DPR preparation of 
bridges in federal, 
provincial and local 
level, 

• Construction and 
supervision and 
monitoring of trail 
bridges, 

• Provide training to 
stakeholders 
involved in trail 
bridge construction, 

• Inspection and 
supervision of the 
fabrication of wire 
rope and Bull-dog 
grips required for 
the construction of 
trail bridges. 

9843 2272 SDC 

76. Rural Village 
Water Resource 
Management 
Project (Phase-III) 

March 

2016 

- 

February 
2022 

• Water resources 
management,  

• Support in health, 
sanitation and 
hygiene, rural 
development. 

38181 2696 Finland / EU 

77. Human Resource 
Development 
Scholarship  

(JDS) 

2020 

- 

2023 

• Scholarship for 
officers of civil 

service to pursue 
Master's Degree (20 
pa) and PhD (2pa) 
from Japanese 
university. 

3400 3400 Japan 

78. Institutional 

Strengthening of 
the Nepal Rural 
Road Sector for 
Sustainable 
Development 

December 
2017 

- 

September 
2020 

• Support to 
implement the 
project. 

1000 334 ADB 

Total (US$) 90307 18457  
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S.N. 
Name of the 

Project / 
Program 

Project / 
Program 
Period 

Major Activities 

Total 
Amount of 
Assistance 
in US$ 000 

Approx. 
Annual 

Amount of 
Assistance 
in US$ 000 

Development 
Partner 

 

Ministry of Health and Population 

79. Support to the 
Health Sector 
Program 

January 
2016 

- 

June 

2021 

• Health systems 
strengthening with 
focus on health 
financing 
governance. 

18051 3630 GIZ 

80. Suaahara-II 

April 

2016 

- 

March 

2021 

• Promote the 
adoption of 
essential nutrition 
practices, 

• Improve the survival 
of mothers and their 
children by providing 
effective counseling. 

63254 12651 USA 

81. Safaa Paani 
(WRA) 

December 
2015 

- 

November 
2020 

• Strengthened systems 
for planning, 
monitoring, 
evaluating and 
assuring the quality 
of programs. 

4274 855 USA 

82. Swachchhata 
(HHA) 

February 
2016 

- 

February 
2021 

• Improve access to 
and efficient use of 
safe water supply, 
sanitation and 
electrical power at 
health facilities. 

4907 981 USA/SNV 

83. Health System 
Strengthening 
Project 

January 
2018 

- 

January 
2023 

• Improve access to 
and utilization of 
quality of maternal, 
child and 
reproductive health 
services. 

23716 4743 USA 

84. Physical 

Rehabilitation 
Activity (PRA) 

June 
2019 

- 

June 
2024 

• Improve the mobility 
and functional 
independence of 

conflict-affected 
civilians and others 
in need of 
rehabilitation 
services through the 
establishment of a 
sustainable 
integrated, public-
private rehabilitation 
system. 

4000 800 USA 
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S.N. 
Name of the 

Project / 
Program 

Project / 
Program 
Period 

Major Activities 

Total 
Amount of 
Assistance 
in US$ 000 

Approx. 
Annual 

Amount of 
Assistance 
in US$ 000 

Development 
Partner 

 

85. Strengthening 
and Spreading 
the 
Independent 
Living Concept 
in Nepal Activity 

November 
2019 

-
November 

2022 

•  Increase the 
capacity of individual 
PWDs to live 
independently and to 
access their 
constitutional rights, 
and sustainably 
build capacity of 
Independent Living 
Centers in Nepal, 

• Raise awareness 
among government 
representatives, 
media and the 
general public, 

•  Ensure the 
development and 
implementation of 
specific laws and 
policies securing 
PWDs’ rights to an 
independent and 
enabled life. 

499 166 
USA 

 

86. Global Polio 
Eradication 
Program  

September 

1996 

- 

September 
2022 

• TA for polio mass 
immunization 
campaigns, 
strengthening 
routine 
immunization, 

introduction of new 
vaccine. 

2400 600 USA/WHO 

87. Nutrition 
Innovation Lab  

September 

2017 

- 

September 
2020 

• Enhance individual 
capacity through 
short- and longer-
term trainings, 

• Enhance 
institutional capacity 
through professional 
trainings, workshops 
and nutrition 
curriculum 
development. 

1380 460 USA 

88. Global Health 
Supply Chain- 
Procurement and 
Supply 
Management 

April 

2016 

- 

April 

2021 

• Building the capacity 
of the supply chain 
professionals and 
ensuring effective 
performance in the 
implementation of 
national supply 
chain management 
strategies. 

15975 3195 USA 

89. LINKAGES  

October 

2016 

- 

December 

2021 

• Provide HIV and STI 
services through 
NGO run static and 
mobile clinics, 

• Implement 
community-
based/led HIV 
testing and pilot HIV 
self-testing. 

25000 5000 USA 



15 

 

S.N. 
Name of the 

Project / 
Program 

Project / 
Program 
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Major Activities 
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in US$ 000 
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Amount of 
Assistance 
in US$ 000 

Development 
Partner 

 

90. Sustaining 
Health Outcomes 
through Private 
Sector Plus  

March 

2016 

- 

September 

2020 

• Hot spot mapping 
and condom 
coverage survey 
Test current 
distribution systems 
in hot zones. 

5951 1190 USA 

91. Demographic and 
Health Survey 
Program 

March 

2019 

- 

September 
2023 

• Design, 
implementation, 
monitoring, 
dissemination of 
NHFS 2015 and 
NDHS 2016. 

4500 1125 USA 

92. Pharmaceutical 
Systems 
Strengthening  

May 

 2019 

- 

April 

 2024 

• Strengthen Nepal's 
pharmaceutical 
management and 

regulatory system 
to ensure a 
sustainable and 
equitable access to 
and appropriate 
use of safe and 
quality assured 
medicines and 
pharmaceutical 
products. 

9997 2499 USA 

93. Promoting the 

Quality of 
Medicines  

November 
2019 

- 

September 
2024 

• Sustainably 
strengthen the 

DDA’s drug quality 
assurance and 
quality control 
system. 

8000 2000 USA 

94. Immunization 
Preventable 
Diseases 
Program  

January 

2020 

- 

December 
2021 

• Vaccine preventable 
disease surveillance, 
technical assistance 
to strengthen routine 
immunization and 
campaigns, polio 
transition activities. 

3308 1651 WHO 

95. Universal Health 
Coverage, Health 
Information 
System and 
Research 

January 
2020 

- 

December 
2021 

• Health policy and 
legal frameworks, 
health financing, 
essential medicines. 

2366 1183 WHO 

96. Communicable 
Diseases  

January 
2020 

- 

December 
2021 

• HIV, End TB, 
Malaria and 
neglected tropical 
disease elimination. 

1000 500 WHO 

97. Health 

Emergency and 
Antimicrobial 
Resistance January 

2020 

- 

December 
2021 

• Public health 
emergency 
preparedness, 
response, risk 
assessment, 
disease and 
outbreak 
surveillance, 
antimicrobial 
resistance.  

 

3506 1753 WHO 
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S.N. 
Name of the 

Project / 
Program 

Project / 
Program 
Period 

Major Activities 

Total 
Amount of 
Assistance 
in US$ 000 

Approx. 
Annual 

Amount of 
Assistance 
in US$ 000 

Development 
Partner 

 

98. Framework 
Convention on 
Tobacco Control 

January 
2020 

- 

December 
2021 

• Tobacco control 
activities. 

112 50 WHO 

99. Sexual and 

Reproductive 
Health Rights January 

2020 

- 

December 
2021 

• Strengthening 
comprehensive 
abortion care, 
technical guidelines 
and standards, 
Quality assurance of 
medical abortion 
drugs, pre-service 

education/trainings. 

300 150 WHO 

100. Sexual 
Reproductive 
Health Program July 2020 

- 

July 2021 

• Midwifery 
regulations, faculty 
strengthening, 
education 
standardization, FP 
sustainability 
roadmap. 

2319 2319 UNFPA 

101. FP Commodities  July 2020 

- 

July 2021 

• FP commodity 
support. 1700 1700 UNFPA 

102. National Health 
Insurance 
Support Project 

January 
2013 

- 

December 
2020 

• Health Insurance 
Policy Consultation 
Workshop, 

• Ensure satisfaction 
survey and policy 
research,  

• Capacity building 
activities in 
Sudurpaschim 
Province,  

• Project 
implementation 
support in Kailali 
district. 

4500 502 KOICA 

103. Maternal & Child 
Health Care 

January 
2013 

- 

December 
2020 

• Provision of 
hospital equipment 
capacity and 
building activities. 

5000 51 KOICA 

104. Post Disaster 
Health Service 
Recovery 
Program 2015-2020 

• Design & 
construction of 
hospital, 
providing furniture 
& equipment and 
capacity building 
activities. 

8400 445 KOICA 

105. Nepal Health 
Sector                
Program (NHSP - 
III) 

July 

2016 

- 

December 
2022 

• Health system 
strengthening, 
including health 

policy, planning 
and budgeting, 
health governance 
and devolution. 

49096 9471 UK 
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S.N. 
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Project / 
Program 
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in US$ 000 
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Assistance 
in US$ 000 

Development 
Partner 

 

106. Nepal Family 
Planning Project 
(NFPP) September 

2013 

- 

December 
2020 

• Provision of family 
planning services 
focused on 
permanent and long 
acting reversible 
contraceptive 
methods through 
visiting service 
providers.  

13372 3168 UK 

107. National 
Immunization 
Program - I 

January 
2018 

-  

December 
2022 

• Strengthen vaccine 
supply chain 
management,            

• Development of 
National Action 
Plan for 
immunization, 
supply chain   
Vaccine Cold Chain 
Equipment 
deployment and 
installation, 

•  Capacity building 
and Trainings on 
immunization and 
technical support 
Units for 
Immunization.                                    

4500 800 UNICEF 

108. Child Health  

January 

2018 

- 

December 
2022 

• CB/FB IMNCI 
program support, 
capacity building, 
policy, guideline 
and training 
package 

development and 
revisions. 

200 60 UNICEF 

109. Maternal and 
Newborn Health  January 

2018 

- 

December 
2022 

• Quality 

improvement, 
MPDSR updates, 
SNCU and NICU 
guideline revision, 
development of 
training packages. 

2500 350 UNICEF 

110. Adolescent 
Health and HIV  

January 
2018 

- 

December 
2022 

• Adolescent health 
strategy, adolescent 
mental health 
strategy and 
training 
packages, support 
to strengthen 
adolescent friendly 
health services. 

1600 300 UNICEF 

111. DRR and System 
Strengthening 
(Health System 

Strengthening) 

January 

2018 

- 

December 
2022 

• Decentralized 
planning, 

strengthening 
HMIS/LMIS and 
DHIS-2, public 
health expenditure 
tracking. 

1500 300 UNICEF 
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Major Activities 
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in US$ 000 

Development 
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112. Nutrition 
Program  

January 
2019 

- 

December 
2022 

• The program 
supports to 
national nutrition 
specific 
interventions.  

600 500 UNICEF 

Total (US$) 297783 65148  

Ministry of Home Affairs 

113. Integrated 
Program for 
Strengthening 
Security and 
Justice 

January 
2015 

- 

December 
2020 

• Capacity 
development, 

• Infrastructure 
development. 

31000 5000 UK 

114. Strengthening 

Nepal Police, 
Women Children 
and Senior 
Citizens Service 
Directorate on 
Justice for 
Children 

2019 

 - 

 2020 

• Capacity 
enhancement of 
police personnel 

• Outreach and 
awareness activities 
in schools. 

• Monitoring and 
evaluation visits. 

66 66 UNICEF 

Total (US$) 31066 5066  

Ministry of Urban Development 

115. Bagmati River 
Basin 
Improvement 
Project- 
Resources 
Management in 
Mountainous 
River Basins 

September 
2019 

- 

June 2023 

• Strengthening of 
water resources 
institutions. 

600 200 ADB 

116. Town 
Development 
Fund- Nepal 
Energy Efficiency 
Program  

January 

2018 

- 

December 

2020 

• To assist 
municipalities that 
are covered under 
TDF's financing 
projects to promote 
concept of energy 
efficiency. 

77 77 GIZ 

117. Strengthening 
Capacity for 
Urban Planning, 
Design and 
Investment 
Planning 

September 
2017 

- 

October 
2020 

• Support to 
implement the 
project. 

1000 21 ADB 

Total (US$) 1677 298  

Ministry of Water Supply 

118. Project on 
Capacity 
Development of 
KUKL to Improve 
Overall Water 
Supply Service in 
Kathmandu 
Valley   

February 

2018 

- 

January 
2023 

• Enhancement and 
maintenance of 
WTPs and water 
quality control, 

• Enhance customer 
service management, 

• Water distribution 
management 

utilizing GIS. 

5000 1000 JICA 
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in US$ 000 
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in US$ 000 

Development 
Partner 

 

119. Capacity 
Development 
Project for the 
Improvement of 
Water Supply 
Management in 
Semi-Urban 
Areas- II 

June 

2016 

- 

July 

2021 

• Support to the 
WUSCs in semi-
urban towns is 
provided and 
strengthened by 
DWSS and NWSSTC 
using government 
and NGOs 
personnel, 

• Government and 
NGOs consist of 
RMSO, WSSDO, 
NGOs, and Academic 
institutions. 

5000 1000 JICA 

120. Second 
Kathmandu 
Valley Water 
Supply 
Improvement 

September 
2016 

- 

 August 
2021 

• Support to 
implement the 
Project. 

2450 13 ADB 

Total (US$) 12450 2013  

Ministry of Land Management, Cooperatives and Poverty Alleviation 

121.  Local and 
Provincial 
Economic 
Development  

June 2019 
–  

May 2022 

• Participatory 
Appraisal of 
Competitive 
Advantage of 
Selected 
Municipalities, 

• Support for 
Development of 
Local Economic 
Development 
Strategy, 

• Facilitate selected 
value chain 
Promotion 

6697 2232 GIZ 

Total (US$) 6697 2232  

Ministry of Physical Infrastructure and Transportation 

122. Institutional 
Strengthening of 
Road Safety and 
Gender Equality 
(SASEC Highway) 

October 

2018 

- 

January 

2022 

• Road safety and 
black spot 
identification. 750 44 ADB 

123. Enhancing Road 

Safety, Disaster 
Risk Reduction 
and Project 
Implementation 
Capacity (Mugling 
-Pokhara Highway) 

October 
2019 

- 

December 
2022 

• Implementation 
support to 
department of road. 

500 167 ADB 

Total (US$) 1250 211  
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S.N. 
Name of the 
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Program 
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Period 
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in US$ 000 
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Annual 
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in US$ 000 

Development 
Partner 

 

Ministry of Culture, Tourism & Civil Aviation    

124. Airport Capacity 
Enhancement 
Sector 
Development 
Program   

November 
2019 

- 

 December 
2022 

• Project preparatory 
support to CAAN.  

1000 35 ADB 

Total (US$) 1000 35  

Grand Total (US$) 710201 155969  

Total in NPR ‘000 (US Dollar exchange rate 120.5 as of   

                               13 May 2020) 
85579220 18794265  
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 B.  Information on INGOs Working in Nepal 

S.N. Name of INGO Project Title 
Project 

Location 
Project 
Period 

Annual 
Project 
Budget                 
in NRs. 

000 

Total 
Project 
budget 
in NRs. 

000 

Country 
Base 

1. Action Aid 
International  

Equitable Action to 
End Poverty 

24 Districts 2016-
2021 

337078 1685393 UK 

2. Aids Health 
Care 
Foundation  

Increasing Access to 
Treatment, Care 
and Prevention 
Services by PLHIV  

Achham, Doti, 
Dhanusha, 
Kapilvastu, 
Kailali,  Parsa, 
Banke, 
Surkhet, 
Baglung, 
Makwanpur, 
Rupandehi, 
Syangja, 
Chitwan, Kaski, 
Lalitpur, 
Kathmandu 

2017-
2022 

76700 383500 USA 

3. Ama 
Foundation 

Aama Ghar 
Program 

Lalitpur 2019-
2024 

25274 126374 USA 

4. AMDA MINDS  Project for 
improving Maternal 
and Child Health 
Services 

Dang 
2019-
2022 

26208 78625 Japan 

5. Americares 
Foundation 

District Hospital 
OPD & Staff 
Quarters Building 
Construction in 
Dhading District 
and Improving 
Maternal and 
Newborn Health 
Project in 
Ramechhap 
Districts  

Dhading 
(Nilkantha 
Municipality), 
Ramechhap 
(Khadadevi and 
gokulganga 
RMs) 

2020-
2021 

52663 52663 USA 

6. Association for 
International 
Solidarity in 
Asia  

Development of 
Climate Change 
Resilient 
Agriculture  

Kavre, 

Sindhupalchok 2019-
2020 

17218 34437 Italy 

7. AWO 
International  

Program for 
Promotion of Safe 
Migration, 
Protection of 

Migrants' Rights 
and Combating 
Trafficking 

kathmandu 
Sindhupalchok, 
Chitwan, 
Rasuwa, 

Kanchanpur, 
Doti 

2017-

2020 
46038 138114 Germany 

8. Back to life  Health Education 
and Community 
Promotion Project 

Mugu, 
Nuwakot, 
Chitwan 

2018-
2020 

128740 257481 Germany 

9. Baptist 
Medical and 
Dental Mission 
International  

Rural Integrated 
Community 
Development 
Project 

Jumla, Gorkha 
2016-
2021 

20154 100770 USA 

10. Blink Now 
Foundation 

Educational forced 
program for the 
needs community 

Surkhet 
2015-
2020 

30000 150000 USA 
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S.N. Name of INGO Project Title 
Project 

Location 
Project 
Period 

Annual 
Project 
Budget                 
in NRs. 

000 

Total 
Project 
budget 
in NRs. 

000 

Country 
Base 

Education Focused 
Program for the 
Needy Community 

(Phase-II) 

Surkhet 
2018-
2023 

115124 575620 

11. Build Change  Addition II Makawanpur, 
Nuwakot, 
Kavre, 
Ramechhap, 
Sindhuli 

2019-
22 

20730 62192 USA 

12. CARE 
International  

 SUSTAIN Program 
(Food security, 
livelihood, natural 
resources and 
climate change 
adaptation) 

Okhaldhunga, 
Udayapur, 
Siraha, Saptari 2019-

2023 
64572 258286 

USA 
NURTURE 
(Strengthening 
Sexual and 
Reproductive 
Health and Rights) 

Kavre, Sindhuli, 
Sindhupalchok 

2020-
2023 

100000 300000 

Program for Women 
and Girls' 
Leadership and 
Voice  

Rupandehi, 
Kapilvastu 2018-

2022 
12983 519317 

13. Center for 
International 
Studies and 
Cooperation 

Livelihood 
Promotion for 
Earthquake 
Affected Population  

Sindhupalchok, 
lalitpur, 
kavrepalanchok 

2017-
2020 

37340 112021 

Canada 
 

Sustainable Use of 
Technology for 

Public Sector 
Accountability  

Kailali, 
Dadeldhura, 

Achham, 
Bajhang, 
Lalitpur, 
Sindhupalchok 

2018-
2021 

60580 242320 

14. Child haven 
International 
Canada 

Children's and 
Women's 
Development 
Program 

Kathmandu 
2017-
2022 

43478 217390 Canada 

15. Centro 
Cooperazione 
Sviluppo           

Empowering 
Children and 
Communities for 
Access to Exclusive 
Quality Education 
and School Health 
and Nutrition 

Kathmandu, 
Lalitpur, 
Chitawan, 
Makawanpur, 
Kavrepalanchok 

2016-
2021 

20925 104625 Italy 

16. Child 
Protection 
Centres and 
Services 
International 

Prevention, Risk 
Reduction and 
Social 
Rehabilitation for 
street Children 
/Youth and 
Children at Risk 

Kathmandu, 
Bhaktpur, 
Lalitpur, Kavre, 
Dolkha, 
Morang, 
Sunsari, Jhapa, 
Sindhuli, Sirha, 
Udaypur, 
Sarlahi, 
Ramechhap. 

2016-
2021 

44621 223106 Belgium 
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S.N. Name of INGO Project Title 
Project 

Location 
Project 
Period 

Annual 
Project 
Budget                 
in NRs. 

000 

Total 
Project 
budget 
in NRs. 

000 

Country 
Base 

17. China 
Foundation for 
Poverty 

Alleviation 

WASH, Skill 
Development and 
Education Support  

Rasuwa, 
Pyuthan, 
Humla, Siraha, 

Bardiya, Kailali, 
Baglung, 
Myagdi, 
Dhanusha, 
Morang, 
Taplejung, 
Dolkha, 
Sindhupalchok, 
Jhapa, 
Kaverepanchok, 
Mustang, 
Chitwan, Parsa, 

Manakawanpur,

Sagjha, 
Nawaparasi, 
Tanhu, 
Lalitpur, Kaski, 
Kathmandu 

2019-
2022 

3760 112812 CHINA 

18. Community 
Action Nepal  

Health, Education 
and Community 
Development 
Program-II 

Dhankuta, 
Sankhuwasabha,
Solukhumbu, 
Sindhupalchok 
Nuwakot, 
Rasuwa, 
Lamjung, Kaski, 
Gorkha 

2019-
2020 

50439 100878 UK 

19. Damien 
Foundation  

TB Leprosy Control 
Support Program 

24 Districts of 
Karnali Pradesh 
and 
Sudurpashchim 
Pradesh 

2017-
2022 

35844 179222 Belgium 

20. Dan Church 
Aid  

Promoting Social 
Inclusion and 
Governance, 
Building Resilient 
Livelihoods and 
Protecting Lives of 
Marginalised and 
Vulnerable 
Communities 

Achham, Doti, 
Kanchanpur, 
Kailali, Dailekh, 
Bardia, Banke, 
Gorkha, 
Lamjung, 
Myagdi, 
Dhading 

2019-
2024 

162434 812173 

Denmark 
 PRAGATI 

(Promoting 
Resilience and 
Sustainable Urban 
Growth by 
Augmenting DRR 
Capacity of Local 
Authorities through 
Active Private 
Sector Involvement) 

Bhaktapur, 
Kathmandu 

2019-
2021 

32971 65943 

21. Deutche 
Welthungerhilf 

Community 
Sustenance and 
Implementation 
Support Programme  

Saptari, Sirah, 
Rautahat, 
Chitwan 

2019-
2023 

159155 636623 Germany 

22. EPACT 
Luxemburg 

Combating 
Commercial Sexual 
Exploitation of 

Dailekh, 
Bardiya, 
Kathmndu, 

2018-
2020 

23010 57525 Luxemburg 
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S.N. Name of INGO Project Title 
Project 

Location 
Project 
Period 

Annual 
Project 
Budget                 
in NRs. 

000 

Total 
Project 
budget 
in NRs. 

000 

Country 
Base 

Children Kaski 

23. Educate the 
Children 

Integrated 
Community 
Development 
Program 

Dolakha 
2017-
2022 

17136 85680 USA 

24. Eye Care 
Foundation 

Gandaki Dhaulagiri 
Eye Care 
Programme 

Jumla, Kalikot, 
Humla, Mugu, 
Baglung, 
Gorkha 

2016-
2021 

15400 76998 Netherlands 

25. Fairmed 
Foundation 
Nepal 

Essential Health 
Project 

Kapilvastu, 
Rupendehi, 
Nawalparasi  

2020-
2024 

27019 108077 Switzerland 

26. FIDA 
International    

Transformed People 
Transformed 
Community  

Makawanpur, 
Nuwakot 

2016-
2020 

50678 253392 Finland 

27. Finnish 
Evangelical 
Lutheran 
Mission  

FELM Nepal 
Development 
Cooperation Project 

Achham, 
Baglung, 
Banke, Bardiya, 
Chitwan, 
Dhading, 
Gorkha, Kailali, 
Kalikot, Kaski, 
Lalitpur, Palpa, 
Makwanpur, 
Morang, Mugu, 
Salyan, Sarlahi, 
Sunsari, 
Tanahun 

2015-
2020 

194630 973149 Finland 

28. Finn Church 
Aid 
Foundation 
FINLAND 

Socio Economic 
Empowerment 
Project  

Baitadi, 
Dadeldhura, 
Kailali, 
Kanchanpur, 
Dhanusha, 
Mahottari, 
Sindhuli, 
Lalitpur  

2019-
2024 

106146 530729 Finland 

29. Forget Me Not   Phase II Building 
Strong Families and 
Sustainable 
Futures 

Kathmandu, 
Dhading 2018-

2022 
33846 169228 Australia 

30. Foundation 
Nicole Niquile 
Hospital  

Pasang Lhamu-
Nicole Niquille 
Hospital 

Solukhumbu 
2017-
2022 

30537 152683 Switzerland 

31. The Fred 
Hallows 
Foundation 

strengthening NEP-
TIO Capacity for 
Reaching 
Marginalized 
Population in Nepal 

Nuwakot, 
Rasuwa, 
Dhading, 
Sindhupalchok, 
Rolpa, 
Okhaldhunga, 
Banke, Morang 
all districts 3, 
karnali Pradesh 

2020-
2024 

129165 581242 Australia 

Nepal Regional Eye 
Care Partnerships 
Project-Phase II 

9 districts  
2018-
2021 

78444 196111  
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S.N. Name of INGO Project Title 
Project 

Location 
Project 
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Annual 
Project 
Budget                 
in NRs. 

000 

Total 
Project 
budget 
in NRs. 

000 

Country 
Base 

32. German 
Nepalese Help 
Association 

Development 
Support Program 

Kathmandu, 
Kaski, Kavre, 
Sindhupalchok, 

Dolakha, 
Dhading 

2016-

2021 
84874 424371 Germany 

33. Good 
Neighbors 
International 
South Korea 

Health System 
Recovery Project  

Nuwakot 2017-
2020 

72200 216600 

South Korea Saemaul Zero 
Hunger 
Communities 
Project (phase-II) 

Doti 
2017-
2020 

76608 229825 

34. Good 
Shepherd 
International 
Foundation 

Anti-Human 
Trafficking Project 

Rupendehi, 
Kaski, 
Kathmandu 

2019-
2020 

49149 147446 USA 

35. Habitat for 
Humanity 
International  

Safe Shelter: 
Resilient 
Communities 

Jhapa, Morang, 
Sunsari, 
Saptari, Siraha, 
Dang, Banke, 
Kavre, Nuwakot 

2017-
2022 

162801 814003 USA 

36. Handicap 
International 
Federation 

Facilitate for Access 
of Women and 
Children with 
Disabilities/Impair
ments to Healthcare 
and Social 
Protection 

Dolakha 
(Bhimeswor 
municipality 
and jiri 
municipality), 
Sindhupalchk 
(Chautara 
sangachowk 
gadi 
municipality) 
Nuwakor (bidur 
municipality) 
Dhading 
(Nilkantha 

municipality), 
Rasuwa 
(gosaikunda 
RM), Gorkha 
(Gorkha 
Municipality 

2020-
2024 

40926 184165 France 

37. Heifer Project 
International 

Strengthening 
Smallholder 
Enterprise of 
Livestock Value 
Chain for Poverty 
Reduction and 
Economic Growth  

Dhading 

2018-
2021 

5208 20831 

USA 

Livestock Systems 
Innovation Labs 
Project for 
Enhancing Dairy 
and Goat 

Production 

23 Districts  

2018-
2021 

17968 71870 

Improved Seeds for 
Farmers Program  

Gulmi, 
Arghakhachi 

2017-
2022 

51500 257500 

USA 
Strengthening 
Smallholder  

Argakhanchi, 
baglung, banke, 
bara, bardiya, 

2019-
2023 

329078 1316311 
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chitwan, dang, 
dhading, 
dhanusha, 
gulmi, jhapa, 
kapilvastu, 
kaski, 
lamjung,mahott
ari, morang, 
nawalparasi, 
nuwakot, palpa, 
parbat, 
pyuthan, 
rautahat, 
rupandehi, 
salyan, sarlahi, 
sindhuli, 
siraha, surkhet, 
tanahun 

38. Helen Keller 
International 

SUAAHARA-II GPPD 
Nutrition Program 

40 Districts 2017-
2022 

1069528 5347642 USA 

39. Helping Hand 

for Relief 
Development  

Relief 

Empowerment and 
Development for 
Poverty Alleviation 
Project 

Jhapa, 

Kathmandu, 
Kapilvastu 

2017-
2022 

23969 119844 USA 

40. Himalayan 
Cataract 
Project 

Blindness 
Alleviation Program 

Kathmandu, 
Ramechhap, 
Solukhumbu, 
Bhaktapur, 
Makawanpur, 
Dolakha, 
Mustang, 
Manang 

2017-
2022 

59433 297166 USA 

41. Human 
Practise 
Foundation  

School 
Infrastructure 
Facilities and 
Learning 
Improvement 
Project  

Taplejung, 
Dhankuta 

2019-
2022 

177701 533104  

42. ICCO 
Cooperation 
Netherland 

HAMRO COFFEE 
Expanding 
Opportunities for 
Nepalese Coffee 
Farmers and 
Traders 

6 distrcits  

2018-
2020 

31928 63856 Netherland 

43. International 
Development 
Enterprise Inc  

Building Resilience 
and Adaptation to 
Climate Extremes 
and Disasters 

Bardiya, 
Dadeldhura, 
Doti, Kailali, 
Kanchanpur, 
Surkhet 

2018-
2020 

159945 255911 

USA 

Health and Hospital 
Project 

Kaski, Surkhet, 
Banke 

2017-
2022 

341362 1706810 

44. IM Swedish 
Development 
Partner, 
Sweden              

economic and 
Social 
Empowerment of 
Management 
Communities 
(Phase-II)  

Kapilvastu, 
Dang, 
Nawalpur, 
Gorkha, 
Kathmandu, 

2019-
2024 

78158 390789 Sweden 
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45. International 
Alert  

Prevent Gender 
Based Violence and 
Access tSo Gender 

Responsive Justice  

Siraha, 
Rupandehi, 
Dang, Bardiya 

Banke, Kailali  

2020-
2023 

55033 165100 UK 

46. International 
Nepal 
Fellowship 

 Nepal Project for 
Community Health 
and Development 

14 Districts 
2016-
2021 

23298 116488 

Australia 

Project for Hospitals 
and Health Services 

Kaski, Surkhet, 
Banke 

2017-
2022 

341362 1706810 

47. Interplast 
Germany 
Foundation  

The Sushma Koirala 
Memorial Hospital 
Project 

Kathmandu 
2019-
2024 

85251 426255 Germany 

48. Ipas 
International  

Enhancing the 
Ability of Women to 
Obtain 
Comprehensive 
Abortion Care and 
Prevent Unwanted 
Pregnancy 

14 Districts 

2018-
2021 

169433 508299 USA 

49. Islamic Relief 
Worldwide 

Resilient, Integrated 
and Inclusive 
Development 
Project  

Rasuwa, 
Nuwakot, 
Ramechhap, 
Rautahat 

2018-
2023 

59005 295025 UK 

50. Japan Asian 
Association 
Asian 
Friendship 
Society 

Livelihood 
Improvement of 
Earthquake 
Affected People 
Through 
Agriculture 
Activities  

Sindhupalchok 

2018-
2021 

33333 100000 Japan 

51. Japan 
International 
Medical 
Technology 
Foundation 

Community-Based 
Pulmonary Health 
Support Project and 
COPD Control 
Promotion of 
Comprehensive 
Chest 
Rehabilitation 

Bhaktapur 

2019-
2022 

22311 66932 Japan 

52. KIDASHA Improving Health, 
Learning and 
Wellbeing of 
Excluded Children 
and Families 

Kaski, 
Rupendehi, 
Kapilvastu, 
Dhading 

2016-
2021 

59685 298427 UK 

53. Koshi Tappu 
Kanchenjunga 
Biodiversity  

Creating Biodiversity 
corridors for 
conservation 
education and 
livelihood from Koshi 
Tappu to 
Kangchenjunga 

Sunsari, Morang, 
Dhankuta, 
Sankhuwasabha, 
Taplejung 2019-

2024 
108120 540600 USA 

54. Latter-Day 
Saint Charities 

Community Water 
Supply, Sanitation, 
Health and 
Rehabilitation 
Project  

Dolakha, 
Nawalpur, 
Parasi 
Kathmandu, 
Lamjung, 
Ramechhap 

2018-
2021 

50008 150025 USA 
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55. Li-Scha 
Himalaya  

Education and 
Health support 
Project 

Makwanpur 
2017-
2020 

64253 192760 Germany 

56. Lutheran 
World 
Federation  

Nepal Development 
and Humanitarian 
Program 

15 Districts 
2018-
2023 

162127 810635 Switzerland 

57. Lutheran 
World Relief, 
Nepal 

Flood Resilience 
Project in Koshi and 
Narayani /Gandaki 
River Basins 

Nawalparasi -
west, Saptari, 
Udayapur 

2019-
2022 

32723 98168 USA 

58. Marie Stopes 
International 
Nepal   

Project to Support 
International 
Family Planning 
and Health 
Organizations  

11 Districts 

2017-
2021 

913798 3655193 UK 

59. Maryknoll 
Fathers and 
Brothers  

Maryknoll 
Empowerment 
Project  

Dhading, 
Bardiya 
Kavrepalanchok 

2017-
2022 

20574 102870 USA 

60. Mennonite 
Central 
Committee 

Improved 
Livelihoods through 
Community 
Empowerment 
Project 

Dhading, 
Lalitpur, 
Morang, 
Okhaldhunga 

2018-
2023 

70044 350221 Canada 

61. Mercy Crops Promoting 
Agriculture, Health 
and Alternative 
Livelihood  

14 Districts 
2016-
2021 

548715 2743574 

UK 
Managing risk 
Through Economic 
Development             

Kailali, 
Kanchanpur, 
Dadeldura, 
Baitadi 

2018-
2021 

68284 204852 

Supporting the 
Education of 
Marginalized Girls  

Kailali 
2018-
2021 

111089 333267 

62. Mission East 
Denmark   

Inclusive 
Development 
Program 

Humla 
(rarkegad RM) 
Kalikot (Palanta 
RM) 

2020-
2025 

31051 155256 Denmark 

63. Mountain 
Child Inc.  

Enhancing the 
Capacity of the 
Himalayan People 

Kathmandu, 
Jumla, Gorkha 

2016-

2021 
17053 85265 USA 

64. My-Right 
Empowers 
People with 
Disables 

Capacity Building 
support to the 
Persons with 
Disabilities and 
their Organizations 

Jhapa, 
Kathmandu, 
Makwanpur, 
Kailali 

2018-
2022 

34848 139392 Sweden 

65. Nepalhilfe 
Beilngries e.V.  

Nepalhilfe for Social 
Promotion 

Lalitpur, 
Sindhupalchok, 
Nawalparasi 

2020-
2025 

49703 248516 Germany 

66. Nepal Youth 
Foundation 

Improving the 
Educational, Health 
and livelihood 
Situation of 

Children and Youth 

10 Districts 

2018-
2023 

225228 1126138 USA 
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67. Nepal Leprosy 
Trust 

Towards Zero 
leprosy, disability, 
discrimination and 

other diseases of 
poverty (ZLDDD) 

Saptari, Siraha, 
Dhanusha, 
Mahottari, 

Sarlahi, 
Rautahat, Bara, 
Parsa 

2019-

2024 
46747 233736 UK 

68. Netherlands 
Leprosy Relief  

Support to Leprosy 
Control, Disabilities 
Management 

27 Districts 
2016-
2021 

41255 206273 Netherlands 

69. Next 
Generation 
Nepal  

Ending the 
Trafficking of 
Children into 
Institutions (Phase- 
II)  

Kathmandu, 
Humla, Mugu 

2018-
2021 

24284 67998 USA 

70. Nick Simons 
Foundation 

Nepal Rural Health 
care and District 
Hospital Support 
Project 

75 District 
2016-
2021 

272099 1360496 USA 

71. One Heart 
World - Wide  

Scaling up Network 
of Safety for Women 
and Newborns 

16 Districts 
2016-
2021 

236994 1184968 USA 

72. Oxfam GB  Oxfam Sustainable 
Development 
Program Nepal 

21 Districts 
2015-
2020 

440138 2200692 UK 

73. Peace Winds Nepal Earthquake 
Reconstruction and 
Recovery Project 
(Phase- II) 

Sindhupalchok 
2017-
2020 

25725 77175 Japan 

74. People in 
Need, Czech 
Republic 

Our turn- 
Accelerating Life 
Skills, Literacy and 
Numeracy of Young 
and Adolescent 
Girls “AARAMBHA” 

Rautahat, Bara 
sindhupalchok 

2020-
2025 

157512 787561 
Czech 

Republic 

75. Plan 
International 
Inc. 

Promoting Inclusive 
Education Project 

Baglung, 
Parbat, Myagdi, 
Bardiya, Jumla 

2017-
2021 

70049 280198 

UK Child Centered 
Community 
Development 
Project (Phase-II) 

14 Districts  

2018-
2023 

1039623 5198115 

76. Practical 
Action 

Building Inclusive 
and Sustainable 
Growth Capacity of 
CSOs in Agriculture 
and Forest Sectors 

Jumla, Mugu, 
Kalikot, 
Bajhang,  
Bajura 

2017-
2020 

78027 234080 

UK 
Women's Health 
Project 

40 Districts 2017-
2020 

289888 869664 

Dairy for 
Development 

Chitawan, 
Nawalpur, 
Makawanpur 

2019-
2021 

17333 52000 

77. Population 
Services 
International  

 Sexual, 
Reproductive and 
Menstrual Health 

31 Districts  
2018-
2021 

22439 67316 
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Women's Health 
Project  

Banke, Bara, 
Bardiya, 
Chitwan, Dang, 

Dhanusha, 
Illam, Jhapa, 
Kailali, 
Kanchanpur, 
Kapilbastu, 
Kaski, Kavre, 
Kathmandu, 
Mahottari, 
Makwanpur, 
Morang, 
Nawalparasi, 
Parsa, 
Rautahat, 
Rupandehi, 
Saptari, 
Sarlahi, 
Sindhuli, 
Siraha, 
Sunsari, 
Tanahun, 
Udayapur, Doti  

2019-
2020 

303061 303061 

 

USA 

78. Qatar Charity Nepal Integrated 
Development 
Programme  

Sunsari, 
Rautahat, 
Sarlahi,  
Kathmandu, 
Rupandehi, 
Kapilvastu, 
Banke 

2017-
2022 

131577 657887 Qatar 

79. Red Panda 
Network  

Community Based 
Red Panda 
Conservation 

Taplejung, Ilam, 
Panchthar 

2016-
2021 

18262 82179 

USA Community Based 
Red Panda 
Conversation in 
Western Nepal 

Dolpa, Rolpa, 
Rukum-West, 
Rukum- East 

2019-
2021 

10493 26231 

80. Renewable 
World  

Solar Multiple Use 
System-III : 
Alleviating Poverty 
in Nepal in the Face 
of Changing 
Climate 

Surkhet  

2018-
2021 

15843 44360 UK 

81. Restless 
Development 

Zero Tolerance 
(SAMBHAV) 

9 districts  2018-
2021 

159034 397585 UK 

82. Re Surge 
International 

Building 
Reconstructive 
Surgical Capacity 
and Access to 
Reconstructive 
Surgical Care 

Kathmandu 

2016-
2021 

54783 273729 USA 

83. Rose club 
International 

Initiative to 
Strengthen 
Community Health 
and Education 

Kailai, 
Bhaktapur 
Lalitpur, 

2019-
2022 

22115 66346 South Korea 
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84. Room to Read Improving Primary 
School Children's 
Literacy and 

Gender Equality in 
School Education 

Bardiya, Banke, 
Kailali, Palpa, 
Tanahu, Kaski, 

Syangja, 
Chitrwan, 
Nuwakot, 
Dadhing, 
Lalitpur, 
Bhatapur, 
Kathmnandu, 
Kavre, 
Sindupalchowk 

2019-
2024 

276280 1381400 USA 

85. Splash 
International  

Enhancing Access 
to Drinking Water 
Hygiene and 
Sanitation  

Kathmandu, 
Lalitpur, 
Bhaktapur 

2017-
2020 

35674 107022 USA 

86. Shangrilla 
Home VZW 

Underprivileged 
Children Support 

Kathmandu 2018-
2023 

27300 136500 Belgium 

87. Save The 
Children 
International   

Program of Support 
to the Realization of 
Children Right  

11 Districts 
2016-
2021 

1876321 9381605 

UK 

Evidence Based 
Advocacy on 
Community Based 
Testing and 
Monitoring of 
Quality Services for 
Key Populations 

Kathmandu, 
Chitwan, Kaski 

2018-
2021 

33849 101548 

Programs for 
Realization of the 
Rights of Children 
in Nepal 

21 Districts  
2018-
2021 

1437709 7188547 

The Global Found 
Grant to Fight 
against HIV,TB and 
Makaria in Nepal 

HTC 77 
Districts, 
Malara 27 
Districts, TB 77 
Districts 

2018-
2021 

1537635 4612905 

88. Search for 
Common 
Ground  

Governance Reform 
and Development 
Programme    

15 Districts  
2018-
2023 

130323 651615 Belgium 

89. Shanti 
Leprahilfe  

Support Program 
for Poor Leprosy 
Affected, Deprived 
and Vulnerable 
Groups 

Kathmandu 

2016-
2021 

49547 247734 Germany 

90. Shanti 
Volunteer 
Association  

Project for 
Improvement of 
Community Library 
(Lalitpur, Syangja, 
Solukhumbu & 
Mahottari) and 
Promotion of Local 
Subject 
(Makawanpur) 

Lalitpur 
(Godawar 
municipality), 
Syangja (kali 
gandaki RM), 
Solukhumbu 
(solu 
dudhakunda 
municipality) 
Mahottari 
(Bardibas 
municipality), 
Makawanpur 

2020-
2023 

58026 174079  
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91. Shapla Neer 
Citizens 
Committee in 
Japan for 
Overseas 
Support  

Create Safer 
Community 
Rehabilitation 
Support and 
Community DRR 
Project 

Kathmandu, 
Lalitpur 

2018-
2021 

2987 8960 

Japan 

One River One 
Community for 
Disaster Risk 
Reduction 

Chitwan (Madi 
Municipality) 2017-

2022 
44103 132310 

92. Summer 
Institute of 
Linguistics 
Inc. 

Sustainable 
language 
Development 
(Phase-II) 

Ramechhap, 
Dhankuta, 
Sankhuwasabha, 
Chitwan, 
Dhading, Jhapa, 
Nawalparasi, 
Saptari 

2017-
2022 

30016 150080 USA 

93. Sunrise 
Children's 
Association 
Inc. 

Development of 
Disadvantaged and 
Vulnerable Children 
and Communities 
[Through Child 
Protection, 
Education and 
Livelihood Support] 

Nuwakot, 
Kathmandu 

2018-
2023 

27222 136110 Australia 

94. Stichting 
veldwerk  

Integrated 
Community 
Development 
Project 

Kavra, 
Kathmandu 2018-

2021 
23518 61147 Netherlands 

95. Street Child Education for All : 
Enabling Access in 
Earthquake 
Affected Areas 

Okhaldhunga, 
Sindhuli, 
Nuwakot, 
Rasuwa 

2018-
2021 

112071 336213 UK 

96. Stromme 
Foundation 

Socio Economic 
Empowerment with 
Dignity and 
Sustainability  

Pyuthan, 
kapilvastu, 
Dang, Rolpa 

2019-
2024 

203118 1015588 Norway 

97. Swiss 
Foundation for 
Technical 
Cooperation  

Youth Employment 
Project (Phase-II) 

6 Districts  
2017-
2021 

38892 155567 Switzerland 

98. Terre Des 
Hommes 
Netherlands 

Child Protection 
Nepal 

Dang, Nuwakot, 
Kathmandu, 
Kaski 

2019-
2022 

21250 63750 Netherlands 
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99. Terre Des 
Homes 
Foundation 

Fighting Trafficking, 
Sexual Exploitation 
and Risky migration 

of Children and 
Young People 

Kathmandu, 
Nuwakot 

2018-

2021 
19736 59207 

Switzerland Strengthening 
Community and 
Health Care System 
for Improved Wash 
and Perinatal 
Health 

Bardiya 

2019-
2022 

17634 52902 

100. Terre Des 
Hommes  

Improving 
Livelihood 
Education, Health, 
Sanitation and 
Environment 
Project 

Ramechhap, 
Sindhuli, 
Rukum 2016-

2021 
17646 88229 Germany 

101. The Adventist 
Development 
Relief Agency  

Women's Health & 
System 
Strengthening 

Sunsari, Sarlahi, 
Udaypur, 
Rautahat, 
Morang, Kavre 

2019-
2022 

27851 83554 

USA 

Food security 
Enhancement and 
Agriculture 
Resilience of the 
Earthquake- 
Affected Rural 
Farmers 

Dhading, 
Bardiya, 
Kavrepalanchok 

2017-
2020 

357772 1073316 

Improvement of New 
Born and Child 
Health Project 

Banke 
2019-
2022 

38995 116984 

102. The DZI 
Foundation   

Partnership for 
Holistic Community 
Development  

Solukhumbu, 
Khotang, 
Bhojpur 

2018-
2023 

66355 331777 

USA Strengthening 
Resilience of 
Disadvantages 
Population 

Mugu, Bajura  
2018-
2021 

61542 184626 

103. The American 
Himalayan 
Foundation 
USA 

Pan Nepal 
Assistance Project 

16 Districts  
2019-
2024 

298091 1490457 USA 

104. The Esther 
Benjamins 
Trust 

At Risk Children 
Support Program   

Lalitpur, 
Makawanpur 

2015-
2020 

27345 136727 UK 

105. The 
International 
Legal 
Foundation 

Public Defender 
Nepal 

Kathmandu, 
Dhanusha, 
Makwanpur, 
Banke,  
Kanchanpur 

2015-
2020 

23365 116824 USA 

106. The Institute 
of Cultural 
Affairs  

Improving the 
Poverty Situation of 
the Earthquake 
Disaster Survivors 

Sindhupanchok 
2018-
2021 

21135 63404 Japan 

107. The Leprosy 
Mission 
International 

Comprehensive 
Leprosy and 

17 Districts  2015-
2020 

195264 976318 UK 
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(TLMI) Disability Program 

108. The Mountain 
Institute 

Scaling-up 
Mountain 
Ecosystem Based 
Adaptation 

Rasuwa 
2018-
2021 

17883 44707 America 

109. The Nepal 
Trust 

 Health, Education, 
Agriculture, 
Livelihood 
Development 
Project 

Humla, 
Sindhupalchok, 
Baglung, 
Makwanpur, 
Nawalparasi 

2018-
2023 

39120 195600 UK 

110. The Umbrella 
foundation 

Support for Victims 
of Child Trafficking 
and Children 
Reintegrated with 
their Families  

Kathmandu 
and Various 
Districts 

2017-
2022 

20956 104782 Ireland 

111. Um Hong Gel 
Human 
Foundation 

Infrastructure 
Development for 
quality Education 
and School Support 
Project (Phase-IV) 

Kathmandu, 
Rupandehi, 
Dhanusha, 
Sankhuwasava, 
Solukhumbu, 
Dhading, Kaski, 
Myagdi, Rolpa, 
Bardiya, 
Taplejung, 
Gorkha, Kavre,  

2018-
2022 

72978 291911 South Korea 

112. United World 
Schools 

United World 
Schools Project 

Gulmi, 
Sankhuwasava 

2016-
2021 

63637 318185 UK 

113. Water Aid 
Nepal  

Hygiene Promotion 
Through Routine 
Immunization 
Programme  

77 Districts 
2018-
2020 

23306 46612 

UK 

Sustainable and 
Resilient WASH 
Project 

9 Districts  
2020-
2022 

427213 1025310 

114. World 
Education Int.                                     

 Building Capacity 
to Combat Child 
Labor and Forced 
Labor and Improved 
Working Conditions 

12 Districts  

2020-
2021 

22340 22340 USA 

115. World 
Mobilization 

Apple of God's Eyes 
(Phase-III)  

Kathmandu, 
Dolkha 

2018-
2023 

39903 199513 Brazil 

116. World 
Neighbors  

Holistic 
Development 
Project  

Chitwan, 
Dolkha, 
Tanahu, Kavre, 
Sindhupalchok, 

2015-
2020 

11381 56907 USA 

117. World Vision 

International 

Integrated Area 

Development 
Program 

16 Districts 
2016-
2021 

825821 4129105 USA 

118. World Wildlife 
Fund Inc. 

Hario Ban Program 
(Phase-II) 

14 Districts 2017-
2022 

314518 1572640 USA 
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Terai Arc landscape 
Programme, Sacred 
Himalayan 

Landscape 
Program, National 
Conservation 
Priority Areas 

33 Districts  

2019-
2024 

352950 1764750 USA 

119. Young Living 
Foundation 

Post- Earthquake 
Repair, 
Reconstruction and 
Rehabilitation 
Support Project 

Tanahun 

2018-
2020 

49005 98009 USA 

120. Zoological 
Society of 
London 

Biodiversity 
Conservation and 
Sustainable 
Management of 
Important 
Biological 
Landscape 

25 Districts  

2017-
2022 

104422 522108 UK 

Total (NPR in 000) 21620991 93613945  
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Annex-1 

 

Agency Wise Summary Sheet 
 

 

S.N. Name of Organization  
Number 

of 
Projects 

Total 
Amount of 
Assistance 

in US$ (000) 

Approx. 
Annual 

Amount of 
Assistance 

in US$ (000) 

1. National Planning Commission 1 2600 750 

2. National Reconstruction Authority 6 28652 11068 

3. National Human Rights Commission 2 837 484 

4. Ministry of Finance 9 115873 18578 

5. 
Ministry of Industry, Commerce and 
Supplies 

5 18223 5337 

6. 
Ministry of Agricultural and Livestock 
Development 

7 11048 3663 

7. 
Ministry of Women, Children and Senior 

Citizen 
1 1616 808 

8. Ministry of Forest and Environment 9 10331 3024 

9. 
Ministry of Education, Science and 
Technology 

25 56830 11500 

10. 
Ministry of Energy, Water Resources and 
Irrigation 

6 21961 7297 

11. 
Ministry of Federal Affairs and General 
Administration 

7 90307 18457 

12. Ministry of Health and Population 34 297783 65148 

13. Ministry of Home Affairs 
2 

31066 5066 

14. Ministry of Urban Development 
3 

1677 298 

15. Ministry of Water Supply 3 12450 2013 

16. 
Ministry of Land Management, 
Cooperatives and Poverty Alleviation 

1 6697 2232 

17. 
Ministry of Physical Infrastructure and 
Transportation 

2 1250 211 

18. 
Ministry of Culture, Tourism & Civil 
Aviation 

1 1000 35 

Total (US Dollar) 124 710201 155969 

Total in NPR '000 (US Dollar exchange rate 120.5 as of 
                              13 May 2020) 

85579220 18794265 

INGOs (in NPR '000) 120 93613945 21620991 

Grand Total (in NPR '000) 179193165 40415256 

 


